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Juanita Carter Receives Award for Excellence in Prosecutor’s Office Administration   

(Indianapolis – December 4, 2017) Juanita Carter, office manager for the Wayne County Prosecutor’s 
Office, was recently honored by Indiana prosecutors. 
Nominated by Prosecutor Michael W. Shipman as a “shining 
example of competency, commitment and loyalty”, she was 
awarded the Kathy Falkner Richey Award for excellence in 
prosecutor’s office administration. 

“She has served faithfully the Prosecutor’s Office and the 
people of Wayne County,” said Prosecutor Shipman. Noting she 
has worked 33 years through the terms of six prosecutors, he 
said, “the number of years that Juanita has served is impressive 
alone and on its face, it is shadowed by how Juanita has treated 
people through her career…comforting children who are victims 
of sometimes horrific crimes, making them temporarily forget 
that the Courthouse feels like a scary place…To keep this 
positive and cheerful outlook, not only over 33 years, but also under the daily barrage of tragedy and 
hopelessness that comes with this line of work, is an amazing accomplishment in itself.” 

Also honored for excellence in office administration during the annual awards program was Cindy Craig, 
CFO of the Marion County Prosecutor’s Office. 

   

 

From Left: Juanita Carter, Wayne County 
Prosecutor Michael W. Shipman. 
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